
In my years as an educator, I have observed 
a strong correlation between students’ social 
and academic growth, and having parents 
who fully support and work closely with the 
school and teachers. Architecturally, a        
triangle is a very strong shape, and in this  
context, the school/students/parents form the 
vertices of this structure. Your support may be 
as simple as keeping informed, through      
communication channels such as the news-
letter, website, Facebook or emails from 
teachers. It also includes talking to your child 
about what they are doing at school each 
day. When you communicate a positive       
attitude to school and learning, your child is 
more likely be positive, connected, attend 
school everyday and do their best. In           
addition, it also means parents encouraging 
their child to accept responsibility for their       
actions on the occasions when they do get it 
wrong. It does not help a child’s developing 
autonomy or resilience if parents step in too 
quickly with excuses for their child’s un-
completed homework, not bothering with 
correct uniform or being rude to a teacher. 
That said, parents are of course encouraged 
to advocate for their child and communicate 
with us where there is an issue causing        
persistent concern. To use the homework       
example again, if you felt the homework was 
consistently too difficult for your child who 
might struggle with learning, or, over a period 
of time, regularly proving too easy for your 
child who might be very capable, then we 
would appreciate you letting us know. 
 
This year has been more challenging for         
parents to feel connected to our school due 
to COVID-19 restrictions. Having said that, it 
was a joy last week to welcome parents at 
the delayed 2020/21 Prefect Induction. Also, it 
was great to have a P and C meeting on the 
premises to consider priorities in our School 
Improvement Plan process for implementation 
next year.  

As a result of consulting with them, parents will 
have the opportunity to sign up to a Zoom 
meeting for input into one of the following      
priority areas: 
1.    Self-regulated homework linked to the new 
school day 
2.    Study skills to support self-regulation 
3.    Developing student engagement and            
resilience 
4.    Enhancing literacy skills 
5.    Challenging our high potential students 
 
These options will be incorporated into a short 
survey being sent out in the next few days. 
 
Finally, I would like say thank you to you the 
parents who do work so hard to support the 
school – whether giving positive feedback and 
suggestions, helping with canteen or uniform 
shop duty, responding promptly to communi-
cations from teachers, being on committees 
such as for the Instrumental and Vocal         
program and attending P and C meetings. The 
teaching staff truly appreciated the wide 
acknowledgement of their work that was       
apparent from the many messages we            
received on World Teachers’ Day. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A special must go thank you to Mat              
Butterworth president of the P and C, and all of 
the wonderful P and C executive. Working with 
you all this year through the COVID pandemic, 
your support around the consultation process 
with the new school day structure for 2021 and 
your input into the School Plan have been         
fantastic and much appreciated. 
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Ms Fleming, Mr Blaker, Ms Behringer 

Year 11 Prefect Induction 
Congratulations to our school captains and 
prefects who, after a long delay due to 
COVID restrictions, were finally and formally 
inducted. We were delighted to welcome 
parents and family for the first time this year to 
celebrate this special occasion with us. I wish 
to acknowledge the efforts by the prefect    
co-ordinators, Ms Smalley and Ms Roulston for 
their organisation on the day. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
High Expectations 
We are in the last weeks of term, with exams 
for the junior school in some core subjects and 
we are very pleased to see students revising in 
class and using a number of techniques, guid-
ed by their teachers, to master content and 
attack possible exam questions. These exami-
nations will provide all students with a chal-
lenge which will enable them to demonstrate 
their understanding of key concepts learnt 
throughout the year. We wish students all the 
best during these examinations. 
 
The final weeks of the school year provide ter-
rific learning opportunities and, in particular, 
the chance to build literacy and numeracy 
skills across all subject areas.  
Our expectation is that students continue to 

arrive to school on time every day, well pre-
pared, with a charged device and a positive 
approach to their learning.  
 
It is actually a requirement that students at-
tend school every day and also present in full 
school uniform. If students are out of uniform, 
they must see their relevant DP in the morning 
with a signed  letter from a parent in order to 
get a Uniform Pass. Far too many students are 
failing to do this and find themselves complet-
ing lunchtime detentions. If students then fail to 
attend these lunchtime detentions, an after-
school detention notice is  issued. Also, on this 
topic, please remember that three late arrivals 
without a note will also result in an after-school 
detention on Tuesday. 
 
Students must make sure to fill up water bottles 
in the breaks and to make sure they use the 
bathroom at lunchtime.  
 
We would greatly appreciate it if there is an 
issue which is impacting on your child, for        
example mental health concerns, that you ini-
tially communicate with the Year Advisor who 
will confidentially pass on information to the 
member of the Wellbeing Team who will man-
age the issue. If the school is aware of any is-
sues that are impacting your child outside the 
school environment, we are much better 
equipped to support and support your child 
moving forward. 

Final Structure of the School Day at  
Pittwater High 2021 

 

Buses will be departing shortly after the completion of the school day, approximately between 
2.35pm and 2.45pm each day. Details will follow once available from transport operators. To       
assist with planning purposes, in the survey to go out shortly parents will be asked what days they 
may plan to have their child access the Learning Centre. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

As you all know we are fortunate enough to have three beautiful classrooms at the front 
of our school which is our Special Education Facility, called Cabrananga.  In 
Cabrananga we not only support 21 students who have a diagnosed disability and di-
verse learning needs, we are also supporting many other students in our school communi-
ty with various mental and social needs. 

Over the first 2 weeks of Term 4 every student in Years 7-10 was invited to Cabrananga for 
an Autism Awareness talk, providing students with an understanding of learning profiles of 
people with diverse learning needs.  

We are a school of over 1000 students all of whom have different strengths, challenges 
and characteristics. We are also a school who is proud to call themselves an inclusive          
education school, which means we cater for the learning and social integration of        
students with diverse learning needs.  

Following the discussions earlier this term with Years 7-10, we are confident that all Pittwa-
ter students are now a more aware of what the Cabrananga classrooms look like, realise 
how we support students and recognise that the students receiving support in 
Cabrananaga have a timetable just like everyone else, have good days and bad days 
just everyone else and have skills and capabilities that make them unique just like every-
one else.  

We are so proud of our amazing Cabrananga students who helped lead the sessions and 
shared their stories which helped break down stereotypes and assumptions that people 
may have had about Cabrananga and students with special needs. 

The responses from every class that attended the talks was wonderful and we believe 
was enjoyed by all who attended.  

Many Thanks 
 
Taysha Fogwill 
HT Teacher – Cabrananga 
Sammy Waterhouse                                                                         



Prefect Induction Friday 13 November 
A very belated Prefect Induction for our incoming Year 
11 and outgoing Year 12 Prefects. It was wonderful to 
have parents attend, socially distanced of course. The 
outgoing captains gave great speeches and handed 
over their badges to the incoming Prefect body. The 
new prefects did the oath to Pittwater High and have 
already begun their journey of leadership with a         
variety of whole school activities including Spirit Week 
in week 9 this term, concluding with the colour run on 
Friday December 11. Congratulations to all from        
Ms Smalley the Prefect Coordinator and Ms Roulston. 
 
Good Morning teachers, parents and students,  
 
Firstly, a huge congratulations to the new prefect body 
of 2020 and 2021. I’ve already been so impressed by 
the activities you have run last term and I’m sure you 
will continue such success in all of your future events. 
Having known many of you throughout my years at 
Pittwater I know you’re going to have an amazing time 
as leaders of our school community.  
 
This year, like no other before, our prefect body was 
challenged to be leaders in our own unique way.        
Notably, we lost most of the events we had planned 
and struggled to keep in contact with all the year 
groups during lockdown. It was a struggle to               
collaborate, and being apart from one another was 
difficult.  
 
However, the pressures of this year have also shown 
me what real leadership is about; resilience. The ability 
to spring back from adversity and guide our school 
through uncertainty has been meaningful to both       
ensuring our school unity and coming together to           
support each other. I understand completely that this 
year was not only difficult for HSC students, but an        
incredible challenge for the younger years who were 
separated from friends or who weren’t able to be in 
class learning.  
 
Given these challenges, our prefect body has tried our 
best to ensure our school community has been one of 
comfort and security throughout the year. I’m          
immensely proud of this prefect body and the work 
they have done; some highlights include Ella               
collecting hundreds of sanitary items to send to 
Ngukurr in the Northern Territory and Manly Women’s 
shelter, Max Shaw tirelessly running Friday Live Music, 
Evie’s recycling system and our Era themed spirit week 
from last year.  
 
To have this opportunity as your school captain, along 
with Jorja who could unfortunately not be here today, 
has been a gift. The memories and values I have learnt 
from my time in leadership roles has been                  
immeasurable and I am so grateful to this school and 
this amazing prefect body to have had this role.  

 
To the incoming prefects, I wish you the best of luck in 
your roles as the leaders of this school. My key tip 
would always be to remember that you as an    
individual have a team behind you, and to always 
look for support though any of the challenges that you 
may encounter.  Congratulations incoming prefects.  
Max Straetemans 
 
My name is Emma Chaffer and I am honored to have 
the privilege of being the school Captain for 2021, 
alongside Jem Sykes. We would like to express our 
gratitude towards the outgoing prefect body, and 
captains Max Stratemans, Jorja Sewel, and vices, 
Ethan Couch, and Cally Mcguire. I would like to take 
this opportunity to thank you for setting such a great 
example as the outgoing 2020 captains. Your    
unmatched determination and success in the face of 
adversity has truly set the bar higher than we ever    
expected to see it. We will strive to succeed just as you 
did. Thank you for being such amazing role models. I 
will now hand over to Jem Sykes for his address. 
 

Firstly, I want to say that I feel so privileged to follow in 
the footsteps of the outgoing prefects and captains. I 
also want to say how proud I am of the incoming     
prefects for stepping up to their roles and showing 
great promise for the year to come. I want to thank 
Miss Ferris for constantly sharing her wisdom and push-
ing us to be the best leaders that we can be. And     
extend that thanks to Miss Smalley for her hardwork 
and dedication in organising and running the leader-
ship program. Without her, we literally wouldn't be on 
this stage today, thank you. As we assume this     
challenging new role, Emma and I share the ideology 
that we will give nothing less than our personal best. I 
look forward to the time we’ll spend together as a  
prefect body. I believe that we can achieve great 
things. Thank you Pittwater.  Jem Sykes 



In Visual Arts this semester, Year 7 students used the concept of the ‘ocean’ 
to create surreal ceramic vessels. They conducted thorough research and 

design work to create these interesting structures. Well done Year 7!  



Year 8 Visual Arts- Ceramic Plate Sea Creatures Designs 
 

This semester Year 8 Visual Arts students have investigated the traditions and practices of 
Minoan Culture with particular focus on vessel designs based on sea creatures. They 
have developed their own designs based on sea life and considered the ways in which 
to decorate a functional vessel using distinct colour palette selections. 

Tahmea Peacock 

Kirsty Rebbeck Luca Bianchinotti 

Luisa Marinho 

Jamila Selby Jessica Ferguson 



Emma Poppleton Ella Pettitt 

Ruby Cumming Abigail Allan 

Year 9 Illustration 

Earlier this semester Year 9 completed an illustration task in which they were asked to 
create a visual narrative that incorporated characters and a world of their creation.       
Student approached this with a wide variety of styles,  themes and mediums.  



Lily Watt Sophie Muller 

Tegan Phelan Kathryn Gillings 

Laura Patterson Angus Macauley 



Year 9- Still Life Paintings- The Party 
 
This term Year 9 have benn working hard at mastering  Still Life 
as a subject matter for their art making, creating a highly      
rendered acrylic on canvas painting with a focus on modelling, 
shadows and highlights, application of paint techniques and 
colour matching. The students focussed on party food as their  
theme and explored a wide variety of still life practices of artists 
such as Nanda Palmieri, Andrew Talbot and Tjalf Sparnaay 
amongst others. 
 

Ella Pettitt 

Emma Poppleton 

Laura Patterson 

Ruby Cumming 

Isla Sydenham 



Last week Year 9 had two activity days in lieu of the annual Year 9 camp. We split the 
year group by gender with the girls going to the Collaroy Centre on Thursday and the 
boys went on Friday. Whilst at school students also participated in non-regular class        
activities.   The activities offsite include a variety of high ropes courses, team challenges 
and laser tag. All participants got to do three activities. It was fabulous to see students 
working together in a non-school environment and this definitely helped in solidifying 
friendships throughout the cohort.  A big shout to all the Pittwater staff that made this 
event happen in the COVID-19 era.   Thank you to all parents continually supporting our 
wellbeing initiatives. 
 
Ms Greene 
Year 9 Advisor  



2020 Australian Geography Competition 
Earlier this year, HSIE had 200 students participate in the Australian Geography          
Completion. This competition comprises of questions testing skills such as topographic 
maps, synoptic charts, analysing graphs and statistics, comprehension and numeracy 
skills. 
 
And the results are in. We had 12 students achieve a High Distinction and 13 students 
achieve a Distinction level. The most outstanding student,  Lexie McCoy in Year 7, 
ranked in the top 1% of the country.   Well done Lexie.  
 
This year the school opened up participation across all year groups and the results were 
very pleasing and we are continuing to build geography skills and capabilities across 
the year groups.  

GEOGRAPHY 



The Department of Education have just released a website that is called Everyday Maths 
Hub videos. The website allows the parents to connect with their child, by understanding 
mathematical concepts that is used in day to day life practices. The aim of this platform 
is to give parents a trusted online platform where they can go and build their child’s  
confidence on understanding mathematics practices in day to day events. In addition, it 
give parents the ability to foster their children’s skills to problem solve and notice the 
mathematical ideas that surround us. The trusted platform was created by collecting 200 
resources that teachers, parents and students have inspired to their everyday math       
usage. The great features have four main concepts where it will cover the exploration of 
mathematical concepts ‘at home’, ‘out and about’, ‘hobbies’ and ‘money’. These         
concepts will have detailed and creative videos where students and parents can gain a 
deeper understanding of everyday usage of maths. The dynamic online platform caters 
from kindy to year 10, which allows parents with primary school children to start the          
interest of understanding maths earlier!  











Here is the roster of wonderful parents who love to see what amazing food the canteen produces.  If 
you are unable to make the day please call the canteen on 9979 6968 and let us know.  

 
Monday 23 Nov   Tanti Oetojo 
Tuesday 24 Nov   Simon Cohen 
Wednesday 25 Nov  Bindi  
Thursday 26 Nov  Sarah Jones 
Friday 27 Nov   Therese Creed, Danielle Blackmore 
 
Monday 30 Nov   Jutta Schulte  
Tuesday 1 Dec   Kate McGregor 
Wednesday 2 Dec  Georgia Bramham  
Thursday 3 Dec   Sabrina Gereaux 
Friday 4 Dec   Jen Masters(am),  Sandra Avedissan, Corinna Bouman 
 
Monday 7 Dec   NEED HELP 
Tuesday 8 Dec   Simon Cohen 
Wednesday 9 Dec  NEED HELP 
Thursday 10 Dec  Suzanne Humphreys  
Friday 11 Dec   Sarah Attfield 
 
Thank you to all the amazing volunteers who have come back to the canteen. We appreciate 
the help and most days really do need the help to make the pasta, butter the garlic bread, 
stock fridges, clean up and most importantly serve the students so they have time to eat and 
catch up with their friends. Thank you from all the canteen crew  
 
Term 4 NEWS             
We have been given the go ahead to welcome back volunteers to the canteen.  We love to see 
the parents back into the canteen. Your help is so needed and appreciated. 
           
The canteen is open from 8am to place orders or to get a toastie or a breakfast treat.  
 
All hot food and salads/rolls are requested to be ordered before school via Flexischools (before 
8.30am) or over the counter before 8.45am. The Flexischools website is www.flexischools.com.au 
 
We do have food items available over the counter. What is available and the quantity will vary 
each day and every lunch service.   
 
There has been a price increase for this term.  This is due to supplier increases. I am trying to be 
very considerate with any price increases and only passing on when necessary.   
 
Pasta Neapolitan  is now $4.50.  Pasta Bolognese is now $5.50.  Butter Chicken is now $5.50 
Calippos now $1.50.  Paddlepops – all flavours  - now $2.50 
 
Please note we would like to stay cashless although we are accepting cash.  We request the 
cash the exact amount and is placed in a tub. This eliminates handling of the coins/notes by the 
canteen crew during the day. The tub is sterilised each afternoon by Samantha and kept       
separate from the main area. We are trying our best to keep the canteen a safe environment  
for all who work or visit.  


